
 
 

 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Ministry of  
Education 

Office of the Minister 
 

Mailing Address: 
PO Box 9045 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC  V8W 9E2 

Location: 
Parliament Buildings 
Victoria 

 

July 28, 2020 
  

Ref: 226220 
 

Janet Fraser, Chair 
Vancouver Board of Education 
Email: janet.fraser@vsb.bc.ca 
 
Dear Ms. Fraser: 
 
Thank you for your letter of June 8, 2020, regarding the Ministry of Education’s Capital Plan 
Response Letter to the Vancouver School District’s 2020/21 Five-Year Capital Plan submission.   

As you know, the Ministry has been working closely with the District to accelerate the school 
Seismic Mitigation Program. Since September 2017, the Ministry has approved 12 seismic 
mitigation projects in Vancouver, with a value of $325 million, that will create almost 7,000 
more safe seats. This investment represents a strong commitment to seismic mitigation in 
Vancouver and a significant acceleration of investment compared to previous years. 

As noted in the Capital Plan Response Letter, an up to date Long Range Facilities Plan (LRFP) 
to support school district capital plan submissions. will enable the Ministry to prioritize future 
capital investment in your school district. I understand the Vancouver Board of Education is still 
working towards a final LRFP which, when approved by the Board, is expected to include 
information needed to support the prioritization of projects in your annual capital plan 
submissions. It should also include capital planning and program considerations that promote the 
efficient and optimal use of facilities and across the District. 

Again, thank you for writing. I appreciate having the opportunity to review your comments.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Rob Fleming 
Minister 
 
pc:   Suzanne Hoffman, Superintendent, School District No. 39 Vancouver 

David Green, Secretary Treasurer, School District No. 39 Vancouver 
Capital Management Branch, Ministry of Education 


